
 
Friday 17th May 2024 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
We are immensely proud of our Year 6 pupils. Not only 
have they shown sincere commitment, positivity and 
resolve during their SATs tests this week; they are also a 
fantastic bunch of curious, creative and courageous 
learners in all that they do.  Very well done, all, on a 
challenging week brilliantly done. Ice lollies: earned. J  
 

Many congratulations to our children in Nursery who have successfully 
hatched out, at the time of writing, three healthy chicks.  As you will 
imagine, there has been rather a lot of excitement today with many more 
visitors in Nursery than usual. We will keep you posted on the chick’s 
progress as they grow and hope that, in the not too distant future, they 
will be joining experienced layer, Sandra, in our newly refurbished chicken 
coop. We are always looking for families to help feed the chickens at the 
weekend and during holidays. If you are keen to help, please do pop me 
a message at my email address below. Thank you.  

 
Our Team for Change (AKA School Council) have been busy today as a part of their 
school-wide consultation project.  As elected representatives of our student community, 
the team are committed to listening to the views of every child in the school in order to 
help our school continue to grow. it was wonderful to see the level of enthusiasm during 
these conversation and to hear so many great ideas.  I’m not sure we can quite stretch to 
a waterpark this year but we'll definitely keep it in mind!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Last year, we were joined in assemblies by Penpol parent Ben 
Pochee who runs an incredible sporting event known as the Night 
of the 100 PBs. Athletes at the top of their game will be 
competing once again this Saturday, hoping to beat their 
personal bests and, for some, secure a place at this summer’s 
Olympics. You can find our more about the event and watch it 
live at the links below. Best of luck, Ben!     
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/sport/athletics/articles/c3g9g0y43x5o  
https://www.bbc.co.uk/sport/athletics/live/cyxee28gg5jt  
 
 
Very well done to Ivor and Harrison who ran the Pretty Muddy Race for Life last Saturday, 
placing 2nd and 5th in their age group respectively. A fantastic achievement. J 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Finally, don’t forget: Our Careers Fair is next Wednesday after school. All are welcome!  
 
 
 
 
 
Wishing you a wonderful weekend.  
 
 
 
Chris Chislett (he/him) 
Headteacher 
head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk 
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